
Valerie S. Mason                                                                                      505 Park Avenue, Suite 620  

Chair                                       New York, N.Y. 10022-1106 

                                                                                      (212) 758-4340 

Will Brightbill                                                                               (212) 758-4616 (Fax)  

District Manager                                                                                                                                  www.cb8m.com – Website 

                                                                                                                                                                  info@cb8m.com – E-Mail 

 

 

The City of New York 

Community Board 8 Manhattan 

 

 

March 4, 2024 

 

Robert Benedetto 

Deputy Commissioner 

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, NY 12210-8002 

 

RE: Arturos Park Inc.,1617 York Avenue (Between East 85th and East 86th Streets) 30 Day  

Waiver Renewal for Liquor, Wine, Beer and Cider License 

 

Dear Deputy Commissioner Benedetto, 

 

Please be advised that Community Board 8 Manhattan received notice on March  4, 2024 for the above-

referenced establishment's renewal application of a  Liquor, Wine, Beer, and Cider license. A copy of their 

30-day advance notice is attached.  

 

We agree to this one-time waiver of the 30-day notice on the condition that the applicant appears at the 

April 2, 2024 Street Life Committee meeting, so the public has the opportunity to comment on the 

application. If the applicant fails to appear at the April 2, 2024 Street Life Committee meeting, the waiver 

will be revoked.  

 

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Will Brightbill 
 

Will Brightbill  

District Manager 

 









Wednesday, February 28, 2024 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
505 Park Avenue Suite 620 
New York, NY 10022 

RE:ARTUROSPARKINC 
1617 YORK AVENUE 
NEW YORK, NY 10028 
30-DAY WAIVER REQUEST

ARTUROSPARKINC 

To Whom It May Concern: 

This firm serves as legal counsel to the above-named applicant. This applicant is kindly requesting a 
waiver of the 30-Day notification period from Manhattan Community Board 8. 

The applicant is requesting this waiver as they received their Renewal Advisory from the SLA on 

Monday, February 261\ just three days before their expiration date. 

Our client, Joseph Napolitano, understands that this will be a one-time waiver for the establishment and 
that no future 30 Day Waivers will be considered for this license. Our client will also attend the upcoming 
Street Life Committee meeting, taking place on April 2nd, 2024 via Zoom to respond to the community. 

If you should have any questions or require anything further, please feel free to contact Matt Borowiec in 
my office directly, at matthew.borowiec(al,belbraunlevexcom. Thank you in advance for your time and 
attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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